
PUBLIC NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 

ORANGE COUNTY 
CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT 

FOR FISCAL YEAR 2018-19 

Date:  September 6, 2019 

TO ALL INTERESTED AGENCIES, GROUPS, AND PERSONS: 

The County of Orange, in compliance with Title I of the Cranston-Gonzalez National Affordable Housing 
Act of 1990 has prepared a draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for 
Fiscal Year 2018-19. The purpose of this notice is to provide the public a 15-day review period, beginning 
September 6, 2019 and ending September 23, 2019, to express their concerns and comments regarding 
the CAPER.  The County of Orange is required to submit the FY 2018-19 CAPER to HUD by September 27, 
2019. 

Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
The CAPER outlines the progress made in carrying out the proposed goals and objectives set forth in the 
FY 2018-19 OC Community Resources Action Plan. The CAPER also provides an analysis of program 
expenditures, project accomplishments, subrecipient’s performance and an assessment of what changes 
to policy or strategy may be in order.  

The FY 2018-19 Action Plan identified the County of Orange’s overall needs and priorities for affordable 
and supportive housing for low-moderate-income, and very low-income families. It also included the 
needs of homeless individuals and families, and outlined a short-term strategy to address those needs. 

Comments 
All interested agencies, groups, or individuals are invited to review the draft CAPER for FY 2018-19 and 
submit written comments for consideration. Copies are available at Housing & Community Development 
office, Email request to: craig.fee@occr.ocgov.com.   Reports are also available online at Orange County 
Libraries website at www.ocpl.org, and Housing & Community Development website at 
www.occommunityservices.org/hcd.  Comments postmarked on or before September 23, 2019 will be 
received at: 

Housing & Community Development 
Craig Fee, CD Manager 
1501 E. St. Andrew Place, 1st Floor 
Santa Ana, CA 92705 

The County of Orange will consider all written comments received by September 23, 

2019. Publish: September 6, 2019 in the: Orange County Register, La Opinion, and Nguoi 

Viet. 
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